
BRAXTON COUNTY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

February 11, 2015
     The Braxton County Board of Education met in a regular session at Davis Elementary on 

February 11, 2015 at 5:00 p. m.  The following members were present:




Kathy Parker, President 
Dave Hoover, Vice President

Van Carr 



                  


Jimmy Huffman
     The meeting was called to order by Kathy Parker at 5:00 p.m.

     Kathy Parker offered a non-denominational prayer.     

     The Davis Elementary LSIC presented a program.
     A delegation discussed the possibility of a soccer program at BCMS.

     Dave Hoover moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the consent agenda items 
(Minutes for January 28 meeting, payment of bills, budget transfers and supplements, 

transportation requests and reports, Treasurer’s report, permission to attend Clay County 

Schools from Braxton County Schools.  Vote: 4-0

      Van Carr moved and Dave Hoover seconded to approve the following 

employment/reassignments – Professional:

     1.  Mary Ramsey – Pre-School Special Needs Davis Elementary effective February 12, 2015
     2.  MacKenzie Langman – Math Teacher BCHS effective date to be determined

Vote:  4-0
     Jimmy Huffman moved and Van Carr seconded the following employment/reassignments – 

Service:

     1.  Lucy Dennison – Substitute Custodian effective retroactive February 4, 2015

     2.  Amanda Criner – Substitute Aide effective February 12, 2015

Vote:  4-0

     Dave Hoover moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the following return from 

Intermittent leave of absence:
     Marcy Westfall – Bus Operator effective retroactive February 2, 2015

Vote:  4-0

     Jimmy Huffman moved and Dave Hoover seconded to the following termination of 
Substitute contracts:

     1.  Jessica Gibson – Substitute Aide effective February 12, 2015

     2.  Maggie Longcoy – Substitute Cook effective February 12, 2015

     3.  Christina Dean – Substitute Aide effective February 12, 2015

Vote:  4-0

     Van Carr moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the following addition to the 

Substitute Teacher list:
     Mikayla Walsh – effective February 12, 2015

Vote:  4-0
     Dave Hoover moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the following extracurricular
assignment:

     Ed and Eva Riffle – Parent Volunteers for Softball BCMS effective 2014-15 Sport Season

Vote:  4-0

     Dave Hoover moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the following ratification of

employee suspension with pay effective December 8, 2014 through February 3, 2015 and 

ratification of unpaid leave until further notice:

     Allen Heath – Itinerant Band Director

Vote:  4-0
     Jimmy Huffman moved and Van Carr seconded to accept the following resignation:
     Mike Chapman – Board Member effective retroactive February 6, 2015.
Vote:  4-0
     Van Carr moved to convene into executive session under 6-9A-4 (2)(A) to discuss  

personnel, legal and student matters.  Dave Hoover seconded the motion.  Vote:  4-0
     The board convened into executive session at 5:35 p.m.
     Dave Hoover moved to reconvene into regular session.  Van Carr seconded the motion.  Vote:  4-0

     The board reconvened into regular session at 7:57 p.m. with no action taken.
     Jimmy Huffman moved and Van Carr seconded to approve fundraisers for Burnsville
Elementary, Flatwoods Elementary, Little Birch Elementary, BCMS and BCHS.  

Vote:  4-0

     Dave Hoover moved and Van Carr seconded to approve Educational Leave for Owen and 
Riley Tevis.

Vote:  4-0

     Dave Hoover moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to table the discussion of Facilities Use

at BCHS in order to have time to read the Facilities Use Rules.

Vote:  4-0

     Dave Hoover moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded the appointment of Elizabeth Stewart as 

Board member to fill the position from which Mike Chapman resigned.

Vote 4-0

      Jimmy Huffman moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the expulsion of student #1415-8

for 365 days with the option of possibly returning to school at the beginning of the next school 

year providing they meet all the guidelines set through the Alternative Education Program 
(regular attendance, adequate academic progress, and no discipline issues) and at the 
discretion of the Superintendent.

Vote:  4-0

     Superintendent, David Dilly gave the following positive reports from the schools:
     Joe Hoskins, Principal of Burnsville Elementary says that they have changed their Master 

Schedule to improve their school-wide Walk to Success class addressing student needs.  He also 

stated that they have completed their second round of IPI coding and will be debriefing soon.  

They have also increased parent involvement within their PTA this school year.

     Timothy Via, Principal of Davis Elementary reports that the school’s attendance has 

remained relatively high even through the cold/flu season.  He also reported that several
Gassaway businesses, including Partners in Education, have donated needed materials for the 

school including paper, laminating film, coats, bulletin board materials and a digital temple

thermometer.

     Joe Dooley, Principal of Flatwoods Elementary reported that his students are participating

in the West Virginia Young Writers Contest.  Students and adults are also looking for ways

to commit random acts of kindness.

     Principal Gail Balcourt of Sutton Elementary reported that parent volunteers are keeping on

top of disinfecting the school to help keep the flu and stomach viruses at bay.  She also said that

students who have been rewarded for the 2nd 9 week activity have doubled in size.  
Requirements are good behavior, 3 or less absences and good grades.

     Denver Drake, Principal of Braxton County Middle School proudly announced that the

Wrestling team took 1st place in the Conference Tournament last Saturday!  They also have

11 eighth grade students who are in Charleston for 3 days in the Know Your State Government

Seminars, along with their WV Studies Teacher, Mrs. Dittman and some parents.

     Braxton County High School Principal Tony Minney announced that the proposed schedule 

for 2015-16 is well under way.  The FBLA is sponsoring a “Senior Dance” in conjunction with the

Braxton County Senior Citizens as a part of their community service on Friday the 13th.  He also

proudly stated that the wrestling team is ranked 10th in the State – Class AA!
     Van Carr moved and Dave Hoover seconded to adjourn.
     The meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.

     There will be a special meeting of the Braxton County Board of Education on Thursday,

February 12, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at the Board office.  There will be a work session on Thursday, February 18, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at the Board office.  The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 25 at 5:00 p.m. at Little Birch Elementary School, 55 Little Birch Road, Sutton.

Others in Attendance:




Dennis Jarrell


Tim Via




Linda Utt


Meredith Hoover




Sandy Sonderman

John Cox




Jennifer Grindo

Tony Minney




Aaron Sligar


Art & Lisa Tevis




Morna Greene


Jessica Pierson




Mary Moyers


Judy Shafer




Catherine Zaras

Justin Whitford




Brenda Wells


Ernest Tingler




Mary Anne Backus

Melissa Duckworth

______________________________________________
President - Braxton County Board of Education

                   ____________________________________________

Secretary - Braxton County Board of Education


